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January 4, 2021

The Honorable George Kalaj, Mayor
Village of South Blooming Grove
PO Box 295

Blooming Grove, NY 10914

Dear Mayor George Kalaj:

The New York State Department of Transportation recently received a letter from
former South Blooming Grove Mayor James LoFranco requesting a traffic signal study

at the Route 208 and Mountain Road intersection in the Village of South Blooming
Grove.

In response to former Mayor LoFranco’s request, NYSDOT conducted a traffic signal
study for the subject location. As a result of the study, NYSDOT has decided to install a
traffic signal at this intersection. Please be advised that due to competing priorities, a
date for the installation of the signal cannot be given at this time.

Thank you for your interest in and support of the transportation system. If you have
any further questions, please feel free to contact the Acting Regional Traffic Engineer,
Mr. Lee Zimmer, P.E., at (845) 437-3320.

Sincerely,,

Z"Lance MacMillan, P.E.
Regional Director

cc:  Thomas Mclintyre, Assistant Commissioner
The Honorable, James Skoufis, New York State Senate
The Honorable Colin Schmitt, New York State Assembly
The Honorable Kerry Dougherty, Village Clerk, Village of South Blooming Grove
The Honorable Donna Douglas, Planning Board Chairwoman, Village of South
Blooming Grove
The Honorable Robert Jeroloman, Supervisor, Town of Blooming Grove
The Honorable Darlena Decker, Town Clerk, Town of Blooming Grove
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